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Dear Parents and Carers,
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Letter from Executive Headteacher, Sarah Jarman

As we hurtle towards Christmas, it is time to reflect upon
the wide range of opportunities that have been open to
our children and families this half term.

The annual cross country event took place for children in Years 3,
4, 5 and 6 once again this term. The children selected, were
required to run the 1500 metre long distance track, alongside
competitors from other local schools, with their peers and staff
cheering them on from the sidelines. 

This was no easy feat, with children tackling the uphill stretch with grit and determination.
Each year group completed their run, ending with a smile on their faces and I was amazed
to see that some of them were barely out of breath! It was a terrific effort from our
children, who upheld our school values throughout the entire morning.  We were delighted
that a child from Year 4, Carlito, took the first place spot for the entire Year 4 cohort of
runners. Carlito gained a golden medal for his efforts. 
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We are delighted with the interest and uptake for both our STEM and Latin clubs that
began this half term. Students from The Perse are hosting these, and they have been
in popular demand.  So far in the children have put their skills of arithmetic and
problem solving to the test, using this to start designing a robot that would be
suitable for the differing environmental factors on the planets. They have even
introduced some algebra into this and had to use a combined teamwork approach to
achieve the goals they set for themselves. In Latin, the children have started to be able
to hold basic conversations in Latin with each other and have used actions to
remember certain phrases. The children were keen to tell me that ‘salve’ is the Latin
for ‘hello’ to one person and that ‘salvete’ means ‘hello’ to a group of people. In
particular the children have enjoyed learning about Herculaneum – a city buried when
Mount Vesuvius first erupted. 

As mentioned in the previous newsletter, the swimming pool at Queen Edith will be up
and running again this year. The cost of maintaining and heating the pool for lessons is
only increasing. We will therefore be requesting voluntary donations from families when
swimming lessons are resumed to help us meet these costs. A block of lessons (usually 6-
7 weeks) will be £10 per child with a maximum cap of £20 per family. Having researched
local offers, we feel this is reasonable. More information will be sent to you about this, if
your child is due to swim in the Summer term.

Our children delighted their audiences
recently, as Key Stage 1 children,
Reception children and Nursery
children took to the stage to deliver
their much anticipated Christmas
performances. Children in the nursery
and Reception brought smiles to the
faces of their family members by
singing a medley of festive tunes that
were accompanied by actions they had
learned. 



Sarah Jarman
Executive Headteacher

They worked extremely hard to learn these songs, which will form their first memories
of Christmas at Queen Edith. Children in Key Stage 1 reminded us of how important
kindness is at this time of the year. We heard at tale based around a snowman character
called Sammy, who needed the friendship of his valued peers to feel welcomed by
others. 

Our children performed with the upmost zeal and I hope that for anyone who
attended, they thoroughly enjoyed seeing their child/ren do their very best. Staff at
the school worked very hard to ensure that the children did each performance justice,
so thank you to all of them for their tireless work. 

We hope that you enjoy reading this newsletter and would like to take this
opportunity to wish you a peaceful and enjoyable Christmas break with loved
ones. Thank you once again for your ongoing support and in playing your part in
making Queen Edith a place where children enjoy their learning. 

Please note that following the Christmas break, the Spring term starts for children
on Tuesday 7th January 2025. The school will be closed to pupils on Monday 6th
January, due to a training day.

Yours sincerely



Notices from the Headteacher

Please be reminded that scooters and cycles MUST be dismounted before
entering the school grounds, by both adults and children. Please also be

reminded that the large vehicle gate at the front of the school is not
suitable for pedestrians and cyclists to use. Please use the smaller gate to

access the site. 

Scooters & Cycles

Parking
Now that the evenings are becoming darker earlier and
the weather has turned colder and wetter, please ensure
that you continue to think about our children and
community by parking considerately. We liaise regularly
with the parking control team and notify them of any
concerns we might have. It is not acceptable to park on
the zig zag lines or to use the entrance to the school as a
drop off point. This creates a danger for our families and
children. 

SHOW YOUCARE....PARKELSEWHERE!P

Grey skirt, pinafore, trousers or shorts
Green and white checked summer dress
Bottle green sweatshirt or cardigan
Bottle green or white polo shirt
Black shoes or black trainers (children in Years 5 and
6 require a pair of black indoor shoes - often
plimsolls)
White, black or grey socks / tights
Leggings may be worn instead of tights, but not
instead of trousers. 
No jeans please 

 

School Uniform



Notices from the Headteacher continued

Children need plain black shorts, a white t-shirt and plimsolls/trainers.
Depending on the weather, children will also need a tracksuit and trainers
for outdoor games lessons. Children will continue to arrive in their PE kits,
when it is their PE day.

PE

Jewellery may not be worn in school. The only exceptions are watches,
studs for pierced ears, and cultural or religious adornments, which
must be removed during lessons involving physical exercise. If such
items cannot be removed, the individual is not prepared in an
acceptably safe way and cannot continue as is, so must take part in
modified activity. The school will not accept responsibility for removing
or storing studs. Long hair should be tied back for PE and DT activities.

Jewellery

Updates to contact details
If you have changed contact details then please let the office staff

know so that these can be amended on our system.

Be sure to follow us on Twitter/X if you
would like to keep up with the very latest

news from our school!

https://twitter.com/qed1_school

https://twitter.com/qed1_school


January 2025
Monday 6th - Training Day (school closed)
Tues 7th - School Opens - Start of Spring Term
Thurs 9th - Open Morning - Reception 2025

February 2025
Tues 11th - Parent Open Afternoon -3.45pm
Tues 11th - Online Safety Day - All day
Thurs 13th - Parent Open Afternoon - 3.45pm
17th to 21st - HALF TERM HOLIDAY

March 2025
5th to 12th - Scholastic Book Fair
Mon 3rd - In-school Parent Consultations - 4pm to 7pm
Tues 18th - RSE Information Meeting , Y5 & Y6 - 4pm
Thurs 20th - Disco KS1 5pm to 6pm, KS2 6.15pm to
7.15pm

April 2025
Fri 4th - TERM ENDS
Mon 7th to Mon 21st - EASTER HOLIDAYS
Tues 22nd - School Opens

May 2025
Mon 5th - May Day Bank Holiday - School Closed
12th to 15th - SATS week, Year 6
Sat 17th - PSFA Summer Fete
Weds 21st - Class Photos
Fri 23rd - Training Day
26th to 30th - HALF TERM HOLIDAY

Coming up ...... Spring 2024/25



AUTUMN  

Staff Training Day Tuesday 3rd September 2024

Staff Training Day Wednesday 4th September 2024

Autumn Term Opens Thursday 5th September to Friday 25th October 2024

Half Term Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 2024

Staff Training Day Monday 4th November 2024

Back to School Tuesday 5th November to Friday 20th December 2024

Christmas Holidays Monday 23rd December 2024 to Friday 3rd January 2025

SPRING  

Staff Training Day Monday 6th January 2025

Spring Term Opens Tuesday 7th January to Friday 14th January 2025

Half Term Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February 2025

Back to School Monday 24th February to Friday 4th April 2025

Easter Holidays Monday 7th April to Monday 21st April 2025

SUMMER  

Summer Term Opens Tuesday 22nd April to Friday 23rd May 2025

May Day Monday 5th May 2025 - School Closed

Staff Training Day Friday 23rd May 2025

Half Term Monday 26th May to Friday 30th May 2025

Back to School Monday 2nd June to Wednesday 23rd July 2025

Summer Holiday  Thursday 24th July onwards

 School term & holiday dates for 2024/2025



News from the Governing Body
We have had to say goodbye to a few Governors this term, but I am glad to say
we have been able to welcome a number of new faces to the Governing Body.
Richard Baldwin joins us from AstraZeneca with a wealth of experience in finance.
Dr Phil Kirkman is Director of the PhD in Education at Anglia Ruskin University and
has many years of experience in secondary education. Marsha Merchant was co-
opted onto the Governing Body at our meeting on 2nd December: she is a parent
at Queen Edith has wide experience in finance and accountancy. Ana Toste Rego
is our new elected Parent Governor for Queen Edith; she has experience in
scientific research as well as voluntary work with young children. The breadth of
experience of our Governing Body is a tremendous source of strength and I am
delighted to have such a strong injection of talent. They all very warmly
welcomed.

You will be aware that a combination of financial pressures and a downfall in the
birth rate has meant we have had to reduce Queen Emma to one-form entry for
this year and next; we hope that the expansion of the city will allow the school to
go back to two-form entry and we are keeping a close eye on the developments
in our area. Staff have managed the change very successfully but we continue to
monitor the impact of the change on all aspects of the children's learning and
experience.

In line with the government's drive to raise attendance nationally, the Governors
recently approved a new Attendance Policy. Many parents have queries about
when they can legitimately take children out of school, when they can't and what
the consequences might be if they do. You will have heard many times about the
crucial importance of attendance, which includes arriving for school on time, and
the serious impact a poor attendance record can have on a child's future
prospects. I would encourage you to have a look at the new Attendance Policy,
which is posted on the Federation website and where I hope you will find answers
to any queries you might have.

As the term draws towards its close, on behalf of all the Governing Body I wish
you all a Happy Christmas.

Dr Sean Lang
Chair of the Governing Body

https://www.queensfederation.org.uk/page/?title=Management+Policies&pid=103






Dragonfly (R1)

Bumblebee (Nursery)

Ladybird (R2)

Children have been investigating light
and dark as we think about seasonal

changes. They have been looking
through different equipment to see how

it changes what they see and thinking
about nocturnal animals. They have been
talking about healthy bedtime routines

such as keeping clean and brushing
teeth. Children have been acting out the
rhyme 'Ten in a Bed' in the role play area
and creating stars and night time scenes
in different ways. We have also thought

about how the moon changes during the
month and have created pictures

inspired by Van Gough's painting, '' The
Starry Night'.

The children asked lots of thoughtful
questions about where the animals lived and

what they ate. They remembered our
previous learning about nocturnal animals
and those that hibernate. Children had the
opportunity to touch and hold the animals.

They were all very sensible, waiting their turn
and being quiet and gentle with the animals.

What a great experience!

This half term the nursery children have been learning
the traditional story of the Little Red Hen. They have

been using flour to make their own gloop, play dough
and bread rolls; they have made a range of art work
relating to farm animals and have explored animal

sounds and animal vocabulary. 

We have also been learning about the season of winter. We looked
for signs of winter and took our own photos in the garden. The

children have been learning about the celebration of Christmas. They
have enjoyed decorating the nursery and have been busy making and

decorating their own cards. We have been practising songs and
poems and we are looking forward to sharing them at our Christmas

celebration.

Reception children loved having a visit
from the Animal Experience this half term.

Our special visitors included a snake, a
blue tongued skink, a barn owl, a bearded

dragon and a tenrec. 



Sunflower (2.1) 

Daisy (1.1) 

 Iris (1.2)

This half-term in English, Year 1 we have been looking at the 'The Way Back Home'
by Oliver Jeffers. We enjoyed pretending to explore the moon with torches and
then went on to write our own versions of the story making sure that we were
using our capital letters, finger spaces, full stops and precursive handwriting. 

In Science, we have been learning about different materials and their properties,
and conducted an experiment to find a material best suited to making an umbrella

for Jeremy the Giraffe. 

In Daisy class this half term, we have
been busy exploring 2D shapes. We

been finding in our environment and
talking about their properties. 

In History, we have been comparing
old and new toys and thinking about

how they are made and the
materials they are made from. In
PCSHE, we have been thinking of
how to be a good friend and we
thought of lots of fun and safe

games we can play.

This half term in Sunflower Class, we
have been learning to add and

subtract 2-digit numbers. We have
explored a range of strategies to build
our understanding, including practical
methods using maths manipulatives

like Dienes blocks, pictorial
approaches such as tens frames and
jottings and applying our knowledge

of number bonds to 10. These
strategies are helping us solve

problems more efficiently and develop
confidence in our calculations.



Nightingale (3.1) 

 Robin (3.2)

Dandelion (2.2) This term, the children in Dandelion Class
have been exploring the question, “Why do
Christians call Jesus a saviour?” They have

learnt about the season of Advent and how
Christians prepare for Jesus’ coming in the
lead-up to Christmas. The children enjoyed

hearing the story of the Annunciation,
when the angel Gabriel told Mary she

would have a special baby, and revisiting
the Nativity story. As part of their learning,
they created beautiful Advent wreaths and

made models of the Nativity characters,
deepening their understanding through

hands-on, creative activities.

This half term Robin class have been enjoying
learning all about France in Geography. We

have thought carefully about the human and
physical features of the country and compared

these to Cambridge. In computing, we have
enjoyed learning how to communicate safely

online and send emails via Purple Mash.

Our Art lessons have been a wonderful
opportunity to explore Claude Monet's work

and think carefully about how we can recreate
these pieces of artwork. Over the last couple
of weeks, we have been busy learning about
persuasive writing. We designed a delicious

festive treat to persuade people to buy!

This half term, the children in Year
3 started off back in Ancient

Greece with an amazing
experience day run by History Off

The Page! Since then, we have
been exploring some of the
differences and similarities

between Britain and France in
Geography, and learning how to

say the names of animals in French

In Maths we have been exploring
the four operations, and how they

are related. 



Goldfinch (4.1) 

 Horse Chestnut (5.1) & Silver Birch
(5.2)

 Kingfisher (4.2)

This half term, Goldfinch Class have been
making Flatbreads in DT to promote healthy

eating. They have been able to taste test
different types of breads and have compared

how loaves of bread are made differently.
They have been refining their cutting skills by
chopping fruits and vegetables and thinking
about how to use kitchen utensils in a safe
and careful way. They have been thinking

about different flavour profiles by deciding
what ingredients might go well together and
have been working as a team to decide which
ingredients they want to bring in to enhance

the tasting experience.

 This half term, Kingfisher Class have immersed
themselves into the fascinating world of the

explorers who raced to be the first to reach the
South Pole. In our History lessons we uncovered
the challenges and triumphs of these explorers

and celebrated all we have learned with our class
assembly. The assembly was a wonderful

opportunity to reflect on the resilience and
bravery of these explorers. In our English lessons,

we used the theme of remembrance to create
poems using metaphors and rhyme to create
heartfelt verses to commemorate those who
have served in the armed forces. What a busy

half term full of discovery, creativity and
reflection.

What an incredible and action-packed
half term this has been for Year 5! As

part of our Ancient Britain topic, we had
the unforgettable opportunity to visit

West Stow, a replica of an Anglo-Saxon
village. 

Despite the weather, we thoroughly
enjoyed exploring the village, trying on

traditional Anglo-Saxon clothes and
helmets, and getting a hands-on

experience of what life was like during
those times.



 Beech (6.1)  

 Continued...

Oak (6.2)

In DT, we took on the exciting challenge of building Viking-inspired
toys using cam mechanisms. The best part? We got to proudly

show our creations to the Year 2 children, who were just as
amazed as we were. What a term of adventure and creativity! 

In Maths, we used our new knowledge of
calculating with fractions to solve a jigsaw
puzzle! Each of the pieces had to match
with an equivalent fraction or calculation.
This involved us working well with our
partners and persevering.

 As always, Year 6 are given the
responsibility of creating Christmas Cards
for all our support staff in school – to say
a huge thank you for such a great job
throughout the year. This year our theme
has been origami and we created Santa
and some Christmas stockings.

In Science, Year 6 have been learning about
inheritance in animals and plants so we used Little

Miss and Mister Men characters to help us!

 Using these characters and their
easily distinguishable features, we

recognised that living things
produce offspring of the same

kind, but normally offspring vary
and are not identical to their

parents. Are glasses or a crown
really ‘inherited’ features?

We also competed with Queen Emma on the
final week of term in a hockey tournament!



FAQs and helpful tips
 
Q)What time is the cut off for ordering or cancelling a lunch each day? 
A) 8.30am 

Q) My child forgot their packed lunch, what happens? 
A) They will receive a Jacket Potato and Baked Beans 

Q) I forgot to order my child’s lunch and I have missed the cut off time,
will my child be able to have a lunch? 
A) Yes, they will receive a Jacket Potato and Baked Beans

Q) My child wants to start having school lunches but I don’t know how
to order? 
A) Please contact the School Office and we will be able to help you

Q) I think my child might be entitled to a Free School Meal, what should
I do?
A) Please fill out the simple online application form on the link below,
where you will receive an instant response to your eligibility status. If
you are eligible for FSM your child’s school will be informed within 3
days. If you have any queries regarding this information, please call the
Education Welfare Benefits team on 01223 703 200 or email
ewb.fsm@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
 
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

Booking School Meals
Please don’t forget to order your child’s school dinner ready for the
return to school  after half term on Tuesday 7th November.

We do experience a high number of children who do not have a lunch
ordered on Mondays or the first day of the month, so please make
sure you check regularly that all your child’s lunches are ordered.

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/residents/children-and-families/schools-learning/help-with-school-learning-costs/free-school-meals#apply-for-free-school-meals-3-0
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals


Parents, Staff and Friends Association (PSFA) December 2024 

Are you interested in joining the PSFA committee?
We're looking for people for the following roles at our next meeting on 14th January:

Chair:   This person chairs half-termly PSFA meetings and ensures good
communications with the committee, staff and parents/carers in the work of the
PSFA.  For this role, our current chair is very happy to support the new chair for as
long as is needed, to show them the ropes.

Vice-chair: supports the chair.

Treasurer: This individual keeps the accounts and makes/receives payments as
necessary, supports the committee in the work of the PSFA and prepares the final
accounts and trustee report. 

Vice-treasurer: supports the treasurer.

Secretary: sends out the agenda and writes the minutes of meetings, supports the
committee in the work of the PSFA. 

Committee roles: supporting the PSFA, helping to make decisions when needed,
engaging parents, assisting with events.

Why join the PSFA Committee? Here's what some PSFA committee members said:

     "I've learnt some useful skills while with the PSFA, especially regarding arranging events -

the experience helped me get my current job!"

     "It's really great to support the school community and I've learnt how charities work."

     "I've got to know some of the teachers, helped raise funds for the school and my son is proud

of my efforts."

Happy2Help Group
If you would like to help out at events & initiatives from time to time, we can add
your details to a ‘Happy2Help’ group. Email your details to us at
queenedithpsfa@gmail.com and we’ll add you to the group. No pressure, and you
simply help if and when you can. 

Come along to the next AGM, on Tuesday 14th January 2025, 8pm - online.  (Further
details to follow in the new year).

If you are interested in the above roles, do contact us at queenedithpsfa@gmail.com We
look forward to hearing from you!

Warm wishes,

The PSFA Committee
(Marianna, Izzy, Ed, Philippa, Ellen, Yufei, Miika)

mailto:queenedithpsfa@gmail.com










Birthday books instead of cakes and sweets please!

Please be reminded that at the beginning of this year, we requested that parents
donate either a new or a pre-loved book to their child’s class rather than sweets or

cakes to mark a child’s birthday. This is in the interests of promoting healthy
lifestyles and in light of the fact that it is more inclusive for our children who may

have allergies. 

Donated books should be sent to the school office so that a special sticker can be
placed in the front, detailing who donated the book and can provide a lasting

legacy for all children in the class to enjoy.    

Thank you for your co-operation.

Have you ever thought about being a Foster Carer to children who can’t live with their
families?  Ever thought to yourself ‘I’d love to care for a child’ but then wondered how
this would fit with your work commitments?  Are you held back by thoughts of doubt

that you could be a Foster Carer? 

If so, you could be denying a child or young person the opportunity to have a
wonderful home with you.

 
There are children and young people who need a loving home, and you could be just

what they need.

If you would like more information about becoming a Foster Carer, or know someone
who could offer a safe, secure and loving home, then please get in touch on:

 0800 052 0078 or email fosteringmarketing@cambridgeshire.gov.uk or visit
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering

Thinking about making a change....

mailto:fosteringmarketing@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering


The Queen Edith's Community
Forum have a 'clothes hub',

where we're collecting           
donations of good condition
children's and adult clothes
plus toys, books, DVDs and
passing them on to local      

families.

 It's run by local volunteer      
Rachel Pogar - contact Rachel

via Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/rach

el.pogar.9 
to let her know what you need
or make an appointment to

see what's in stock. 

Everyone is welcome and it's
all free, though if you'd like to

make a donation to the      
Community Forum, that would

be appreciated. 
 

hello@queen-ediths.info

Please get in touch if
you'd like more

information:

The Food Hub relies entirely on donations
of goods and money from the community.
Details of how to contribute or volunteer

are below:

· For financial donations to the Food Hub, 
click here

· For food donations to the Food Hub, 
click here

 
 

CONTACT US

https://queen-ediths.info/
https://www.facebook.com/rachel.pogar.9
https://www.facebook.com/rachel.pogar.9
mailto:hello@queen-ediths.info
https://queen-ediths.info/donate-to-the-queen-ediths-community-food-hub/
https://queen-ediths.info/donate-to-the-queen-ediths-community-food-hub-2/




SCHOOL LUNCH MENU - AUTUMN 1
(returning on Tuesday 5

7th January 2025 Week 1)

https://select.aspens-services.com/





